## **Township of Southgate Youth Action Committee (YAC)**

April 11, 2018

Dear Southgate Township Council and Staff,



On behalf of the Youth Action Committee, we wish to express our support of Team Town Hall in its goal to save/restore the Olde Town Hall in Dundalk. We are too young to have created our own memories in this hall but hope that we have the opportunity to do so in the future.

Members of the Youth Action Committee are involved in their school in music, drama and the arts. We had the opportunity recently to have a tour of the building. While the basement is 'creepy' and we didn't want to get locked in the jail cell, the theatre was amazing!

YAC members commented they could see themselves participating in a battle of the bands, wanting to get involved in a theatre production or simply wanting to watch a play or movie from the balcony. They also expressed an interest in perhaps having regular youth drop in events.

We would like to have the opportunity to provide input on the Olde Town Hall's future use and hope that the cost estimate of restoring this building, in which our parents and grandparents have a history, will not be out of reach for the community.

Sincerely,

Emma Hill

YAC Chair